Alexandria Selectmen's Meeting Minutes January 3, 2017

- > **Members Present:** George Tuthill, Michael Broome and Robert Piehler
- The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
- Meeting minutes from December 20, 2016 were approved.
- Items Reviewed and Signed
 - Timber Tax: Morrison Map 413-99
 - Abatement Reply: Krakow Map 403-4
- Business
 - The Selectmen reviewed the request that the Town officially proclaim the week of January 22 to 28, 2017 as Town of Alexandria School Choice Week; the Selectmen did not issue the proclamation.
 - The Selectmen reviewed a letter from the Town of Pittsburgh Selectmen regarding Local Control of Municipal Roads; the Selectmen will be looking into the issue further before making a decision to send a letter of support and possibly consult with communities that sent a petition to the NH Site Evaluation Committee to issue a declaratory ruling stating that only municipalities have the authority to authorize or not authorize the erection, installation or maintenance of poles, structures, cables, etc. on, across or under local maintained highways.
 - The Selectmen reviewed a letter from Geoffrey Sewake, UNH Cooperative Extension, regarding the community and economic development services that he provides.
 - The Selectmen reviewed the NH Department of Revenue's 2016 sales monitoring results.
 - $_{\odot}$ $\,$ The Selectmen are looking for volunteers to serve as commissioners to represent the town to the Lakes Region Planning Commission.
 - The Selectmen reviewed information provided by Lakes Region Planning Commission regarding "Mapping Alexandria's Transportation Destinations"; the Selectmen will work on updates to the map.
 - The Selectmen reviewed a letter from Doug Benton regarding his resignation from the Budget Committee; there was a vote of thank you to Doug Benton for his efforts with the budget committee.

The meeting adjourned at 6:15 pm.

Respectfully Submitted, Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant